
Re: conversion’ of the recreation fields at Firs Farm and to the east of the A10 (south of Church
Street) for crematorium use

I object on the basis that the grounds are used for lots of community events like football 
clubs, regular school trips to promote biodiversity and much more. It’s a lovely green 
space for all the community. 
The cemetery on A10 has already been extended and there should be no reason to extend it 
again. There are currently 8 cemeteries in Enfield and this planning application should be 
rejected. Residents have not even been consulted or asked what they would like this open 
land to be used for.
The land is public open space or could be classified as such;
no proposals have been put forward for replacement of the public open space appropriated 
for cemetery use.
The land has not been fully investigated in respect to its suitability for the intended use, the 
site is known to have a high water table the use of the land for cemetery use will result in 
contamination of the groundwater.
It has been proved green open spaces and recreational areas are not just desirable but 
essential to the health and mental wellbeing of the community and not for asset disposal by 
Enfield council because it is convenient for planning purposes and there is alternative 
green space that can be used.

My family home backs onto the wetlands and will be able to see the crematorium from my 
you d daughters bedroom window. 


